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CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS 
ISSUED: March 16, 2020 

EXPIRATION: March 16, 2021 

Via email: mbhoffert@gmail.com 

RE: 530 Smith Street - Application to Reroof Using Decra Stone-Coated Steel Shingles 
("ShingleXD") 

Dear Mr. Hoffert: 

This letter provides you with confirmation that the proposed change of roofing material on your 
designated Fort Collins Landmark property at 530 Smith Street has been approved by the City's 
Historic Preservation Division. The work has been determined to meet the criteria and standards 
in Chapter 14, Article IV of the Fort Collins Municipal Code based upon the following findings: 

1. The property at 530 Smith Street, the John M. Riddle House, is a Fort Collins Landmark 
(Ordinance No. 075, 1996) and exterior alterations are subject to approval by the 
Landmark Preservation Commission. 

2. That the dwelling's historic wood roof was covered with a non-historic material as early 
as 1952, during the building's period of significance; and that a non-historic roofing 
material was present on the dwelling at the time of its designation as a Landmark in 1996. 

3. That the owner did restore the roof back to wood shingles in 1996, following its 
designation; this roof is now 24 years old, has met its life expectancy, and has recently 
been damaged, necessitating the replacement of this roof in order to protect the dwelling; 

4. That the owner used public funding in 1996 in order to restore the dwelling's wood roof; 
and that the life expectancy of the materials and labor that received public funding has 
been met. 

5. That the City Council has adopted the theme of environmental sustainability as a Council 
Priority in the 2018 Strategic Plan; and that one of the Purpose identified in Municipal 
Code Chapterl4, Landmark Preservation, is to "Promote ... environmental sustainability 
through the ... maintenance ... of existing buildings." 

6. That Decra brand stone-coated steel shingles ("Shingle XD") that closely match the 
existing wood shingles in texture, design, color and appearance will be used. 

7. That Historic Preservation staff desires to study this material in situ as a test case for 
alternative roofing materials to determine if this is an appropriate substitute material for 
use on other Landmark properties , and that this can only practically be accomplished by 
allowing this test case. 

8. That the property will retain its eligibility and standing as a Fort Collins Landmark even 
with this change in roofing material. 



Please note that all ensuing work must conform to the approved plans. Any non-conforming 
alterations are subject to stop-work orders, denial of Certificate of Occupancy, and restoration 
requirements and penalties. 

If the approved work is not completed prior to the expiration date noted above, you may apply 
for an extension by contacting staff at least 30 days prior to expiration. Extensions may be 
granted for up to 12 additional months, based on a satisfactory staff review of the extension 
request. 

Property owners can appeal staff design review decisions by filing a written notice of appeal to 
the Director of Community Development & Neighborhood Services within fourteen (14) days of 
this decision. If you have any questions regarding this approval, or if I may be of any assistance, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at kmcwilliams@fcgov.com, or 970-224-
6078. 

Karen Mc Williams 
Historic Preservation Manager 
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